****

**Texas Education Data Standards (TEDS)**

**2021-2022 Cumulative Change Log**

Post-Addendum Version 2022.2.2

October 1, 2021

Prepared by: Information Technology Services Business Management Division

**Table of Contents**

[**Table of Contents** 1](#_Toc83895933)

[**Document History** 3](#_Toc83895934)

[**Data Submission** 4](#_Toc83895935)

[**Data Components – Interchanges** 7](#_Toc83895936)

[TX-Core-Extension Schema 7](#_Toc83895937)

[InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension 7](#_Toc83895938)

[InterchangeEducationOrgCalendar 11](#_Toc83895939)

[InterchangeMasterScheduleExtension 12](#_Toc83895940)

[InterchangeStudentExtension 13](#_Toc83895941)

[InterchangeStudentParentExtension 14](#_Toc83895942)

[InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension 16](#_Toc83895943)

[InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension 16](#_Toc83895944)

[InterchangeStudentAttendanceExtension 17](#_Toc83895945)

[InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension 24](#_Toc83895946)

[InterchangeStudentProgramExtension 24](#_Toc83895947)

[InterchangeStudentAssessment 28](#_Toc83895948)

[InterchangeStudentCohort 28](#_Toc83895949)

[InterchangeStudentRestraintEventExtension 28](#_Toc83895950)

[**Data Components – Complex Types and Data Elements** 29](#_Toc83895951)

[Education Organization Category 29](#_Toc83895952)

[10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type 29](#_Toc83895953)

[10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type 30](#_Toc83895954)

[10070 – Course Complex Type 34](#_Toc83895955)

[10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type 34](#_Toc83895956)

[10090 – Program Complex Type 35](#_Toc83895957)

[10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type 36](#_Toc83895958)

[10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type 37](#_Toc83895959)

[Staff Category 39](#_Toc83895960)

[30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type 39](#_Toc83895961)

[30090 – StaffResponsibiltiesExtension Complex Type 40](#_Toc83895962)

[30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 40](#_Toc83895963)

[30310 – TeacherSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 41](#_Toc83895964)

[Student Category 41](#_Toc83895965)

[40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension Complex Type 41](#_Toc83895966)

[40110 – StudentChildFindAssociationExtension Complex Type 47](#_Toc83895967)

[40110 / 43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 50](#_Toc83895968)

[40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 51](#_Toc83895969)

[40110 – StudentProgramExtension 53](#_Toc83895970)

[40115 – StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension Complex Type 54](#_Toc83895971)

[40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type 54](#_Toc83895972)

[41163 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 55](#_Toc83895973)

[41169 – StudentCTEProgramAssociation Complex Type 57](#_Toc83895974)

[42400 – BasicReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension Complex Type 59](#_Toc83895975)

[42401 – SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension Complex Type 60](#_Toc83895976)

[42600 – StudentTruancyExtension Complex Type 71](#_Toc83895977)

[43415 – CourseTranscriptExtension Complex Type 72](#_Toc83895978)

[44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type 73](#_Toc83895979)

[45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type 73](#_Toc83895980)

[46010 – StudentReference Complex Type 74](#_Toc83895981)

[46010 – StudentAssessment Complex Type 74](#_Toc83895982)

[Campus Course Section Category 74](#_Toc83895983)

[30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 74](#_Toc83895984)

[40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 74](#_Toc83895985)

[Cohort Category 75](#_Toc83895986)

[70010 – StaffCohortAssociation Complex Type 75](#_Toc83895987)

[70010 – StudentCohortAssociation Complex Type 75](#_Toc83895988)

[**Code Tables** 76](#_Toc83895989)

[**Rules** 76](#_Toc83895990)

# **Document History**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** |  | **DATE** | **DESCRIPTION** |
| Preliminary | 2022.0.0 | December 1, 2020 | Change log created – Preliminary Version |
| Final | 2022.1.0 | March 1, 2021 | Change log updated – Final Version |
| Addendum | 2022.2.0 | July 1, 2021 | Change log updated – Addendum Version |
| Post-Addendum | 2022.2.1 | September 1, 2021 | Change log updated – Post-Addendum Version |
| Post-Addendum | 2022.2.2 | October 1, 2021 | Change log updated – Post-Addendum Version |

Action column:

New = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

Added = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

Revised = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

Deleted = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

Removed = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Data Submission**

| **Version** | **Item** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 2022.0.0 | Timelines | 2021-2022 Submission Timelines have been revised | Revised | All | All | All |
| 2022.0.0 | Early Notice | Early Notice of PEIMS Reporting Changes for the 2022-2023 School Year was added to the TWEDS Menu.  This Early Notice is regarding the collection of new mandatory field FINANCIAL-AID-APPLICATION-CODE for all 2021-2022 graduates on the StudentGraduationProgramExtension complex type. Each 2021-2022 graduate will need to be reported as either having completed a financial aid application form or having submitted an exception. | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | RF Tracker - Revised guidance to clarify all RF Tracker data must be promoted, validated and fatal free. | Revised | TSDS | RFT | RFT |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised RF Tracker Submission due date for LEAs to July 21, 2022 | Revised | TSDS | RFT | RFT |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised RF Tracker data available to customers to August 4, 2022 | Revised | TSDS | RFT | RFT |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised PEIMS Fall Submission Requests to retire Unique IDs due at TEA (2nd occurrence) to January 14, 2022 | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised PEIMS Fall resubmission due date for LEAs and ESCs to January 20, 2022 | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised PEIMS Fall data available to customers to February 17, 2022 | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised PEIMS Mid-Year TSDS PEIMS ready for users to complete, approve, and accept submissions to December 20, 2021 | Revised | MDYR(2) | PEIMS | Mid-Year |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised PEIMS Summer Submission Requests to retire Unique IDs due at TEA (2nd occurrence) to July 15, 2022 | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised PEIMS Summer resubmission due date for LEAs to July 21, 2022 | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised *notes* regarding latest year-round track date under PEIMS Summer resubmission due date for LEAs. All references to August 11, 2022 have been changed to August 18, 2022:  “LEAs registered with TEA with year-round tracks ending later than June 16, 2022 may delay PEIMS Summer resubmission until two weeks following completion of the latest year-round track or August **18**, 2022, whichever comes first.”  “In no case will any resubmission be processed after August **18**, 2022. Data corrections made after August **18**, 2022 will be processed by State Funding.” | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised PEIMS Extended Year Submission ready for users to promote data to March 28, 2022 | Revised | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised Class Roster Fall Submission due date for LEAs to October 21, 2021 | Revised | TSDS | CR | CRF |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised Class Roster Fall data available to customers to November 4, 2021 | Revised | TSDS | CR | CRF |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised Class Roster Winter ready for users to promote data to January 31, 2022 | Revised | TSDS | CR | CRW |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised Class Roster Winter Submission due date for LEAs to March 31, 2022 | Revised | TSDS | CR | CRW |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Revised Class Roster Winter data available to customers to April 14, 2022 | Revised | TSDS | CR | CRW |
| 2022.1.0 | Purpose & Requirements | Added New Child Find Core collection | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.1.0 | Timelines | Added New Child Find Core collection | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.1.0 | Technical Resources | Revised PEIMS Leaver Data - Leaver Reason Codes and Documentation Requirements | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2022.1.0 | Technical Resources | Revised PEIMS Leaver Data - Documentation Requirements by Leaver Reason Code | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2022.2.1 | TEDS web page | Published list of 2021-2022 New Tech Schools in Excel and PDF formats. | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall Summer Ext Year |
| 2022.2.1 | Purpose & Requirements | Revised ECDS section links to the 2021-2022 ECDS Assessment Specifications and 2021-2022 ECDS Collection Spreadsheet for Private PK | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK |
| 2022.2.1 | Timelines | Added timeline item: Charter School Waitlist data available to customers November 12, 2021 | Revised | TSDS | CSW | CSW |
| 2022.2.1 | Technical Resources | Revised the 2021-2022 Industry-Based Certification (IBC) Approved Vendor Crosswalk.   * Revised 340 AWS D1.1 Structural Steel   + Added vendor 200 American Welding Society * Revised 350 AWS D9.1 Sheet Metal Welding   + Added vendor 200 American Welding Society * Revised 390 Certified Nurse Aide/Assistant   + Addend vendor 480 Prometric   + Removed vendor 450 PearsonVue * Revised 783 OSHA 30 Hour Construction   + Removed vendor 230 Authorized OSHA Outreach Trainer * Revised 786 Patient Care Technician   + Added vendor 140 American Allied Health   + Added vendor 170 American Medical Certification Association   + Added vendor 390 National Center for Competency Testing   + Added vendor 400 National Healthcareer Association   + Removed vendor 650 Other * Removed 832 Google Cloud Certified Professional- G Suite * Added 931 Medical Laboratory Technician | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | Technical Resources | Revised PEIMS Discipline Data – Discipline Action Reason Codes and Definition translation for Code 57. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | Technical Resources | Revised PEIMS Career and Technical Education Indicator Code Calculation to reflect latest code translations | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.2 | TEDS web page | Published list of 2021-2022 ECHS, P-TECH, and T-STEM Schools in Excel and PDF formats. | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall Summer Ext Year |

# **Data Components – Interchanges**

| TX-Core-Extension Schema | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.1.0 | LocalEducationAgencyExtension | Correction: remove ProgramReference from ECDS-KG Submission.  Correction: remove Reference Type ref from ECDS-KG Submission. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2022.1.0 | LocalEducationAgencyExtension | Added this complex type to the new Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * Id * E0212 DISTRICT-ID (StateOrganizationId) | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.1.0 | Program | Correction: remove complex type from ECDS-KG Submission.  Correction: remove these data elements from the ECDS-KG Submission:   * Id * E1337 PROGRAM-TYPE (ProgramType) | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2022.1.0 | Program | Corrected the following data elements from Mandatory (M) to Optional (Y) for the Class Roster Fall submission, Class Roster Winter submission, ECDS-PK submission, RF Tracker submission, and SPPI-14 submission:   * Id * E1337 PROGRAM-TYPE (ProgramType)   The Program complex type only needs to be reported for the ECDS-PK submission if a special education student is reported with ProgramReference in StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension.  The Program complex type only needs to be reported for the Class Roster, RF Tracker, and SPPI-14 submissions if ProgramReference is reported in LocalEducationAgencyExtension. | Revised | TSDS | CR  ECDS  RFT  SPPI-14 | CRF  CRW  ECDS-PK  RFT  SPPI-14 |
| 2022.1.0 | SchoolExtension TX-SchoolELOS TX-SchoolELOType | Deleted the following data elements from the complex type and from TEDS. Removed the data elements from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions:   * E1615 ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator) * E1616 ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOMentoringIndicator) * E1617 ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOTutoringIndicator) * E1618 ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator) * E1619 ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator) * E1620 ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator) | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.1.0 | SchoolExtension TX-SchoolELOS TX-SchoolELOType | Added this complex type and the following elements to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOType within the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS for the PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions:   * TXSchoolELOActivity   + \*NEW\* E1719 ELO-ACTIVITY-CODE (TX-ELOActivityCode)   + \*NEW\* E1720 ELO-DAYS-SCHEDULED-PER-YEAR (TX-ELODaysScheduledPerYear) | New | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.1.0 | SchoolExtension TX-SchoolELOS TX-SchoolELOType | Moved the existing element from the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOType to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOActivity for the PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions:   * E1621 ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY (TX-ELOMinutesScheduledPerDay) | Revised | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.1.0 | SchoolExtension | Added this complex type to the new Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * Id * E0266 CAMPUS-ID (StateOrganizationId) * LocalEducationAgencyReference | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.2.0 | Course | Added the following elements to the ECDS collection:   * EducationOrganizationReference   + Ref (Reference Type) | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK |
| 2022.2.0 | LocalEducationAgencyExtension | Added the following elements to the Child Find collection:   * ProgramReference   + Ref (Reference Type) | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.2.0 | LocalEducationAgencyExtension | Added the following elements to the Special Education Language Acquisition collection:   * ProgramReference   + Ref (Reference Type) | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA |
| 2022.2.0 | Program | Added this complex type to the Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * Id * E1337 PROGRAM-TYPE (ProgramType) | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.2.0 | Program | Added this complex type to the Special Education Language Acquisition collection with the following data elements:   * Id * E1337 PROGRAM-TYPE (ProgramType) | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA |
| 2022.2.1 | LocalEducationAgencyExtension | Added new sub-complex type TX-ChildCarePartnership to ECDS collection PK submission as optional (Y) with the following data element:   * \*NEW\* E1726 CHILD-CARE-OPERATION-NUMBER (TX-ChildCareOperationNumber) as Conditionally Mandatory (C) | New | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2022.2.1 | SchoolExtension | Added two new data elements to the PEIMS Summer submission:   * \*NEW\* E1727 NUMBER-OF-BULLYING-INCIDENTS (TX-NumberOfBullyingIncidents) as Mandatory (M) * \*NEW\* E1728 NUMBER-OF-CYBERBULLYING-INCIDENTS(TX-NumberOfCyberbullyingIncidents) as Mandatory (M) | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeEducationOrgCalendar | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.1.0 | CalendarDateExtension | Added this complex type and the following elements to TSDS and the new Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * Reference Type (id) * E1168 CALENDAR-DATE (Date) * E1582 SCHOOL-DAY-EVENT-CODE (TX-SchoolDayCode) * E1570 CALENDAR-WAIVER-EVENT-TYPE (TX-CalendarWaiverEventType) * E1571 SCHOOL-DAY-OPERATIONAL-MINUTES (TX-SchoolDayOperationalMinutes) * E1599 SCHOOL-DAY-INSTRUCTIONAL-MINUTES (TX-SchooLDayInstructionalMinutes) * E1572 SCHOOL-DAY-WAIVER-MINUTES (TX-SchoolDayWaiverMinutes) | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.1.0 | ReportingPeriodExtension | Added this complex type and the following elements to TSDS and the new Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * TX-SchoolReference complex type   + EducationalOrgIdentity complex type     - E0266 CAMPUS-ID (StateOrganizationId) * E1093 SCHOOL-YEAR (TX-SchoolYear) * E0934 REPORTING-PERIOD-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ReportingPeriod) * E1568 REPORTING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE (BeginDate) * E1569 REPORTING-PERIOD-END-DATE (EndDate) * E0975 INSTRUCTIONAL-TRACK-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-InstructionalTrack) * E1600 INSTRUCTIONAL-PROGRAM-TYPE (TX-InstructionalProgramType) * E0935 NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT (TX-NumberDaysTaught) * CalendarDateReference complex type | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeMasterScheduleExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.2.0 | SectionExtension | Added the following to the Class Roster collection:   * CourseOfferingReference   + Ref (Reference Type) | Revised | TSDS | CR | CRF  CRW |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | StudentExtension | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.0.0 | StudentExtension | Revised data element length:   * E1054 CRISIS-CODE (TX-CrisisIndicator) – revised from 2 to 3 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentExtension | Revised data element E1654 IBC-EXAM-FEE-AMOUNT (TX-IBCExamFeeAmount):   * Revised from Conditionally Mandatory (C) to Optional (Y) for the PEIMS Fall and Summer submissions * Revised length from 3 to 6 * Revised pattern from ### to ###.## * Revised domain of values from 0-700 to 0.00-700.00 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | StudentExtension | Added new data element to the PEIMS Fall submission:   * \*NEW\* E1729 PARENT-REQUEST-RETENTION-INDICATOR (TX-ParentRequestRetentionIndicator) as Optional (Y) | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2022.2.1 | StudentExtension | Added new data element to the PEIMS Summer submission:   * \*NEW\* E1730 GENERAL-EDUCATION-HOMEBOUND-INDICATOR (TX-GeneralEducationHomeboundIndicator) as Mandatory(M) | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | StudentExtension TX-StudentCharacteristicsType | Revised data element name and definition (but did not revise XMLName):   * E0790 LEP-INDICATOR-CODE to EMERGENT-BILINGUAL-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-LEPIndicator) | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentParentExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | StudentExtension | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentExtension Disability | Revised the following data element from Optional (Y) to Conditionally Mandatory (C) for the Special Education Language Acquisition collection:   * E1632 EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities) | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentExtension Disability | Added the following data element to the sub-complex type Disability the Special Education Language Acquisition collection:   * \*NEW\* E1723 ELIGIBILITY-DATE (TX-EligibilityDateDisabilities) | New | TSDS | SELA | SELA |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentExtension | Added this complex type to the new Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * Id * E1523 TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID (StudentUniqueStateId) * StudentIdentificationCode complex type   + E1090 STUDENT-IDENTIFICATION-CODE (IdentificationSystem)   + E0001 STUDENT-ID (IdentificationCode) * Name complex type   + E0703 FIRST-NAME (FirstName)   + E0704 MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName)   + E0705 LAST-NAME (LastSurname)   + E1303 GENERATION-CODE-SUFFIX (GenerationCodeSuffix) * E1325 SEX (Sex) * BirthData complex type   + E0006 DATE-OF-BIRTH (BirthDate) * E1375 HISPANIC-LATINO-ETHNICITY (HispanicLatinoEthnicity) * Race complex type   + E1343 RACIAL-CATEGORY (RacialCategory) * TX-LEAReference complex type   + EducationalOrgIdentity   + E0212 DISTRICT-ID (StateOrganizationId) | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.2.1 | StudentExtension | Revised data element name, definition, and length (but did not revise XMLName):   * E1390 LIMITED-ENGLISH-PROFICIENCY to EMERGENT-BILINGUAL (LimitedEnglishProficiency) * Revised length from 19 to 30 | Revised | ECDS  SELA | TSDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK  SELA |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | Added this complex type to the new Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * StudentReference complex type   + StudentIdentity complex type     - E1523 TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID (StudentUniqueStateId) * SchoolReference complex type   + EducationalOrgIdentity complex type     - E0266 CAMPUS-ID (StateOrganizationId) * E1517 ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE (EntryGradeLevel) | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.1.0 | StaffExtension | Added the following new data element for the Class Roster Winter submission as optional (Y):   * \*NEW\* E1721 CREDITABLE-YEAR-OF-SERVICE-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-CreditableYearOfServiceIndicator) | New | TSDS | CR | CRW |
| 2022.1.0 | StaffExtension TX-TeacherIncentiveAllotmentDesignation | Added new sub-complex type TX-TeacherIncentiveAllotmentDesignation for the Class Roster Winter submission as optional (Y) with the following new data element:   * \*NEW\* E1722 TEACHER-INCENTIVE-ALLOTMENT-DESIGNATION-CODE (TX-TeacherIncentiveAllotmentDesignationCode) as conditionally mandatory (C) | New | TSDS | CR | CRW |
| 2022.1.0 | TeacherSchoolAssociation | Added TeacherSchoolAssociation complex type for the Class Roster Winter submission with the following elements:   * StaffReferenceType (TeacherReference)   + StaffIdentityType (StaffIdentity)     - E1524 TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID (StaffUniqueStateId) * EducationalOrgReferenceType (SchoolReference)   + EducationalOrgIdentityType (EducationalOrgIdentity)     - E0266 CAMPUS-ID (StateOrganizationId) | New | TSDS | CR | CRW |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentAttendanceExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.0.0 | BasicReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Deleted the following data elements from the complex type and from TEDS. Removed the data elements from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions:   * E1678 RS-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1679 RA-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent)   ***See V2022.2.2 where these data elements are reinstated.*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.2.2 | BasicReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Added (reinstated) the following data elements deleted in V2022.0.0   * E1678 RS-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1679 RA-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.0.0 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Deleted the following data elements from the complex type and from TEDS. Removed the data elements from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions:   * E1680 RS-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE (TX-RSBilingualESLFundingCode) * E1681 RA-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE (TX-RABilingualESLFundingCode) * E1682 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1683 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1686 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent * E1687 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1688 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1689 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1690 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1691 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1692 RS-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE (TX-RSInstructionalSetting) * E1693 RA-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE (TX-RAInstructionalSetting)   ***See V2022.2.2 where these data elements are reinstated.*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.0.0 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Deleted the following data elements from the complex type and from TEDS. Removed the data elements from PEIMS Summer submission:   * E1684 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1685 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1694 RS-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING (TX-RSExcessHoursInstrSetting) * E1695 RA-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING (TX-RAExcessHoursInstrSetting) * E1696 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV1) * E1697 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV2) * E1698 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV3) * E1699 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V4 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV4) * E1700 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V5 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV5) * E1701 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V6 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV6) * E1702 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV1) * E1703 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV2) * E1704 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV3) * E1705 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V4 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV4) * E1706 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V5 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV5) * E1707 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V6 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV6)   ***See V2022.2.2 where these data elements are reinstated with the exception of RA/RS ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT V4 through V6*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension TX-CTEMultiplier | Added new sub-complex type TX-CTEMultiplier. Added existing data element to sub-complex type:   * E0724 SERVICE-ID (ID) | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension TX-CTEMultiplier | Move existing data elements into new sub-complex type TX-CTEMultiplier:   * E0950 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV1) * E0951 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV2) * E0952 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV3) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Deleted the following data elements from the complex type and from TEDS. Removed the data elements from PEIMS Summer submission:   * E0953 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V4 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV4) * E0954 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V5 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV5) * E0955 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V6 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV6) | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.2 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Added (reinstated) the following data elements:   * E1680 RS-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE (TX-RSBilingualESLFundingCode) * E1681 RA-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE (TX-RABilingualESLFundingCode) * E1682 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1683 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1686 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent * E1687 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1688 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1689 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1690 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1691 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1692 RS-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE (TX-RSInstructionalSetting) * E1693 RA-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE (TX-RAInstructionalSetting) | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year |
| 2022.2.2 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Added (reinstated) the following data elements:   * E1684 RS-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1685 RA-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT (TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent) * E1694 RS-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING (TX-RSExcessHoursInstrSetting) * E1695 RA-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING (TX-RAExcessHoursInstrSetting) * E1696 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV1) * E1697 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV2) * E1698 RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 (TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV3) * E1702 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV1) * E1703 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV2) * E1704 RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 (TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV3) | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.2 | SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension | Changed data elements from Conditionally Mandatory (C) to Optional (Y) for the PEIMS Summer submission:   * E0950 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV1) * E0951 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV2) * E0952 ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 (TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV3) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.2.0 | DisciplineActionExtension | Added the following new data element to the PEIMS Summer submission as optional (Y):   * \*NEW\* E1725 NON-MEMBERSHIP-DISCIPLINE-RESTRAINT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-NonMembershipDisciplineRestraintIndicator) | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentProgramExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.0.0 | StudentProgramExtension | Deleted the following data element:   * E1708 PRIOR-YEAR-BILINGUAL/ESL-SUMMER-SCHOOL-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-PriorYearBilingualESLSummer)   *See v2022.2.0 where this data element was reinstated.* | Deleted | EXYR | PEIMS | Ext Year |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | Revised the following data elements from Mandatory to Optional for the Special Education Language Acquisition (SELA) collection:   * E1663 FREQUENCY-OF-SERVICES (TX-FrequencyOfServices) * E1664 HOURS-SPENT-RECEIVING-SERVICES (TX-HoursSpentReceivingServices) | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | Added this complex type to the new Child Find collection with the following data elements:   * StudentReference complex type   + StudentIdentity complex type     - E1523 TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID (StudentUniqueStateId) * ProgramReference complex type   + ProgramIdentity complex type     - E1337 PROGRAM-TYPE (ProgramType)     - E0212 DISTRICT-ID (StateOrganizationId) * EducationOrganizationReference   + EducationalOrgIdentity     - E0212 DISTRICT-ID (StateOrganizationId) * TX-SpecialEdServicesType complex type   + E1632 EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateServices)   + E0900 EARLY-CHILDHOOD-INTERV-IND-CODE (TX-EarlyChildhoodIntervention) | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.1.0 | StudentChildFindAssociationExtension | Created new complex type containing the following five new sub-complex types, two existing data elements, and nine new data elements for the new Child Find collection.   * StudentReference complex type   + StudentIdentity complex type     - E1523 TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID (StudentUniqueStateId) * TX-ChildFind complex type   + \*NEW\* E1710 CAMPUS-ID-OF-EVALUATION (TX-CampusIdOfEvaluation)   + E0975 INSTRUCTIONAL-TRACK-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-InstructionalTrack)   + \*NEW\* E1711 STUDENT-ABSENCES-WITHIN-TIMEFRAME (TX-StudentAbsencesWithinTimeframe) * TX-EarlyChildhoodTransition complex type   + \*NEW\* E1712 ECI-NOTIFICATION-DATE (TX-ECINotificationDate)   + \*NEW\* E1713 ECI-TRANSITION-CONFERENCE-DATE (TX-ECITransitionConferenceDate) * TX-ChildFindInitialEvaluation complex type   + \*NEW\* E1714 PARENTAL-CONSENT-DATE (TX-ParentalConsentDate)   + \*NEW\* E1715 INITIAL-EVALUATION-DATE (TX-InitialEvaluationDate) * TX-ChildFindEligibilityDetermination complex type   + \*NEW\* E1716 SPED-ELIGIBILITY-DETERMINATION-DATE (TX-SPEDEligibilityDeterminationDate)   + \*NEW\* E1717 SPED-DETERMINATION-CODE (TX-SPEDDeterminationDate)  *See revision v2022.2.0.* * TX-EvaluationDelay complex type   + \*NEW\* E1718 EVALUATION-DELAY-REASON (TX-EvaluationDelayReason) | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.2.0 | StudentChildFindAssociationExtension | Revised the following data element name and xml name:   * E1717 SPED-DETERMINATION-CODE (TX-SPEDDeterminationCode) revised to SPED-ELIGIBILITY-DETERMINATION-CODE (TX-SPEDEligibilityDeterminationCode). | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find |
| 2022.2.0 | StudentCTEProgramAssociationExtension | Revised the following data elements’ names and xml names:   * E1039 DISPLACED-HOMEMAKER-CODE (TX-DisplacedHomemakerCode) revised to OUT-OF-WORKFORCE-INDIVIDUAL (TX-OutOfWorkforceIndividual) * E0829 SGL-PARENT-PREG-TEEN-CODE (TX-SingleParentPregTeenCode) revised to SGL-PARENT-SGL-PREG-WOMAN-CODE (TX-SingleParentSinglePregnantWomanCode) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.0 | StudentProgramExtension | Added (reinstated) the following data element that was deleted in v2022.0.0:   * E1708 PRIOR-YEAR-BILINGUAL/ESL-SUMMER-SCHOOL-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-PriorYearBilingualESLSummer) | Added | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year |
| 2022.2.1 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociatioExtension | Added the following existing data element to the PEIMS Summer submission for use by the PEIMS Summer submission (will be promoted to PEIMS Data Mart):   * E0173 INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE (TX-InstructionalSetting) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentAssessment | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentCohort | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |

| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentRestraintEventExtension | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Complex Type** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2022.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements | Revised | Various | Various | Various |
| 2022.2.0 | RestraintEventExtension | Added the following new data element to the PEIMS Summer submission as optional (Y):   * \*NEW\* E1725 NON-MEMBERSHIP-DISCIPLINE-RESTRAINT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-NonMembershipDisciplineRestraintIndicator) | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2022.2.1 | RestraintEventExtension | Removed the following data elements from the complex type:   * E0173 INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE (TX-InstructionalSetting) * E0041 PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE (TX-PrimaryDisability) | Removed | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

# **Data Components – Complex Types and Data Elements**

| Education Organization Category | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | ProgramReference | ProgramReference | Correction: remove ProgramReference from ECDS-KG Submission. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG | No |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Ref (ProgramReference) | Correction: remove Reference Type ref from ECDS-KG Submission. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1583 | FAMILY-ENGAGEMENT-PLAN-LINK | TX-FamilyEngagementPlanLink | Revised data element definition. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | No |
| 2022.1.0 |  |  |  | Added the new Child Find collection to the LocalEducationAgencyExtension complex type. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationID | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | ProgramReference | ProgramReference | Added reference type to the Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Ref (ProgramReference) | Added reference type to the Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | ProgramReference | ProgramReference | Added reference type to the Special Education Language Acquisition collection. | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Ref (ProgramReference) | Added reference type to the Special Education Language Acquisition collection. | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | \*\* |  | TX-ChildCarePartnership | Added new sub-complex type for the ECDS PK submission. | New | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E1726 | CHILD-CARE-OPERATION-NUMBER | TX-ChildCareOperationNumber | Added new data element to the sub-complex type TX-ChildCarePartnership within LocalEducationAgencyExtension for the ECDS PK submission. | New | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | Yes |

| **Education Organization Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator | Deleted Data Element from TEDS and removed from complex type.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOMentoringIndicator | Deleted Data Element from TEDS and removed from complex type.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOTutoringIndicator | Deleted Data Element from TEDS and removed from complex type.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator | Deleted Data Element from TEDS and removed from complex type.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator | Deleted Data Element from TEDS and removed from complex type.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator | Deleted Data Element from TEDS and removed from complex type.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SchoolELOActivity | Added new sub-complex type within the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOType within the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS for the PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | New | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | TX-ELOMinutesScheduledPerDay | Moved from sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOType to sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOActivity. | Revised | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1719 | ELO-ACTIVITY-CODE | TX-ELOActivityCode | Added new data element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOActivity within the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOType within the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS for the PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | New | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1720 | ELO-DAYS-SCHEDULED-PER-YEAR | TX-ELODaysScheduledPerYear | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOActivity within the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOType within the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS for the PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | New | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 |  |  |  | Added the new Child Find collection to the SchoolExtension complex type. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationID | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | LocalEducationAgencyReference | LocalEducationAgencyReference | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E1727 | NUMBER-OF-BULLYING-INCIDENTS | TX-NumberOfBullyingIncidents | Added new data element to the SchoolExtension complex type to be collected in the PEIMS Summer submission. | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E1728 | NUMBER-OF-CYBERBULLYING-INCIDENTS | TX-NumberOfCyberbullyingIncidents | Added new data element to the SchoolExtension complex type to be collected in the PEIMS Summer submission. | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |

| **Education Organization Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10070 – Course Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | EducationOrganizationReference | EducationOrganizationReference | Added reference type to the ECDS collection. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Ref (EducationOrganizationReference) | Added reference type to the ECDS collection. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1727 | NUMBER-OF-BULLYING-INCIDENTS | TX-NumberOfBullyingIncidents | Revised Data Element Reporting Requirements with more guidance. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | No |

| **Education Organization Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Revised data element definition. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | No |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | CourseOfferingReference | Added to the Class Roster collection. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRF  CRW | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | ref | Added to the Class Roster collection. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRF  CRW | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised Data Element Reporting Requirements with more guidance for PK-SCHOOL-TYPEs 07 (Public Pre-K Head Start), 08 (Public Pre-K Licensed Child Care), and 11 (In-District Charter Partnership). | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | No |

| **Education Organization Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10090 – Program Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Correction: remove from ECDS-KG Submission. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1337 | PROGRAM-TYPE | ProgramType | Correction: remove from ECDS-KG Submission. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG | No |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Corrected from Mandatory to Optional for these submissions: Class Roster Fall, Class Roster Winter, ECDS-PK, RF Tracker, and SPPI-14 | Revised | TSDS | CR  ECDS  RFT  SPPI-14 | CRF  CRW  ECDS-PK  RFT  SPPI-14 | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1337 | PROGRAM-TYPE | ProgramType | Corrected from Mandatory to Optional for these submissions: Class Roster Fall, Class Roster Winter, ECDS-PK, RF Tracker, and SPPI-14 | Revised | TSDS | CR  ECDS  RFT  SPPI-14 | CRF  CRW  ECDS-PK  RFT  SPPI-14 | No |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Added to Child Find collection | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | No |
| 2022.2.0 | E1337 | PROGRAM-TYPE | ProgramType | Added to Child Find collection | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | No |
| 2022.2.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Added to Special Education Language Acquisition collection | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | No |
| 2022.2.0 | E1337 | PROGRAM-TYPE | ProgramType | Added to Special Education Language Acquisition collection | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | No |

| **Education Organization Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1168 | CALENDAR-DATE | Date | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Added reference type to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1168 | CALENDAR-DATE | Date | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1582 | SCHOOL-DAY-EVENT-CODE | TX-SchoolDayCode | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1570 | CALENDAR-WAIVER-EVENT-TYPE | TX-CalendarWaiverEventType | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1571 | SCHOOL-DAY-OPERATIONAL-MINUTES | TX-SchoolDayOperationalMinutes | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1599 | SCHOOL-DAY-INSTRUCTIONAL-MINUTES | TX-SchoolDayOperationalMinutes | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1572 | SCHOOL-DAY-WAIVER-MINUTES | TX-SchoolDayWaiverMinutes | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |

| **Education Organization Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1568 | REPORTING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1569 | REPORTING-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgReferenceType | TX-SchoolReference | Added reference type to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentityType | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added reference type to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | TX-SchoolYear | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0934 | REPORTING-PERIOD-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ReportingPeriod | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1568 | REPORTING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS |  | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1569 | REPORTING-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0975 | INSTRUCTIONAL-TRACK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-InstructionalTrack | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1600 | INSTRUCTIONAL-PROGRAM-TYPE | TX-InstructionalProgramType | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0935 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT | TX-NumberDaysTaught | Added data element to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | CalendarDateReference | CalendarDateReference | Added reference type to TSDS and the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |

| Staff Category | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1922-2021 to yyyy=1923-2022 | Revised | TSDS  FALL(1)  EXYR(4) | CR  PEIMS | CRF  CRW  Fall  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 |  |  |  | Revised General Reporting Requirements to clarify which staff are reported for the Class Roster collection. | Revised | TSDS | CR | CRF  CRW | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1581 | PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT | TX-PKTeacherRequirement | Revised data element definition. | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1721 | CREDITABLE-YEAR-OF-SERVICE-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-CreditableYearOfServiceIndicator | Added new data element to be collected (optional) and used by the Class Roster Winter submission. | New | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | TX-TeacherIncentiveAllotmentDesignation | TX-TeacherIncentiveAllotmentDesignation | Added new sub-complex type that will be collected (optional) and used by the Class Roster Winter submission. | New | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1722 | TEACHER-INCENTIVE-ALLOTMENT-DESIGNATION-CODE | TX-TeacherincentiveAllotmentDesignationCode | Added new data element to the sub-complex type TX-TeacherIncentiveAllotmentDesignation that will be collected (conditionally mandatory) and used by the Class Roster Winter submission. | New | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |

| **Staff Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30090 – StaffResponsibiltiesExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | E0170 | NUMBER-STUDENTS-IN-CLASS | TX- NumberOfStudentsInClass | Revised data element definition to remove “as of the PEIMS reporting date” | Revised | FALL(1)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Ext Year | No |

| **Staff Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | CR  ECDS | CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | CR  ECDS | CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 |  |  |  | Revised General Reporting Requirements to clarify which staff are reported for the Class Roster and ECDS collections | Revised | TSDS | CR  ECDS | CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK | No |

| **Staff Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30310 – TeacherSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StaffReferenceType | TeacherReference | Added to the Class Roster Winter submission. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StaffIdentityType | StaffIdentity | Added to the Class Roster Winter submission. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Added to the Class Roster Winter submission. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgReferenceType | SchoolReference | Added to the Class Roster Winter submission. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentityType | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added to the Class Roster Winter submission. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added to the Class Roster Winter submission. | Added | TSDS | CR | CRW | Yes |

| Student Category | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1922-2021 to yyyy=1923-2022 | Revised | TSDS  FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | CSW  CR  ECDS  PEIMS  RFT  SELA  SPPI-14 | CSW  CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK  Fall  Summer  Ext Year  RFT  SELA  SPPI-14 | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-DateCertEarned | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-DateCertEarned | Revised Data Element Reporting Requirements regarding the reporting of IBCs based upon the date they are earned. | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | No |
| 2022.0.0 | E1054 | CRISIS-CODE | TX-CrisisIndicator | Revised Data Element length from two to three. | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1054 | CRISIS-CODE | TX-CrisisIndicator | Revised Data Element Reporting Requirements to remove 2020-2021 specific guidance | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1654 | IBC-EXAM-FEE-AMOUNT | TX-IBCExamFeeAmount | Revised data element from Conditionally Mandatory (C) to Optional (Y) for the PEIMS Fall and Summer submissions | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1654 | IBC-EXAM-FEE-AMOUNT | TX-IBCExamFeeAmount | Revised data element length from 3 to 6 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1654 | IBC-EXAM-FEE-AMOUNT | TX-IBCExamFeeAmount | Revised data element definition | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1654 | IBC-EXAM-FEE-AMOUNT | TX-IBCExamFeeAmount | Revised Pattern from ### to ###.## | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1654 | IBC-EXAM-FEE-AMOUNT | TX-IBCExamFeeAmount | Revised Domain of Values from 0-700 to 0.00-700.00 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities | Revised data element from Optional (Y) to Conditionally Mandatory (C) for the Special Education Language Acquisition collection. | Revised | TSDS | PEIMS | SELA | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1723 | ELIGIBILITY-DATE | TX-EligibilityDateDisabilities | Added new data element to the sub-complex type Disability that will be collected and used by the Special Education Language Acquisition collection. | New | TSDS | PEIMS | SELA | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Type | Id | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StudentIdentificationCode | StudentIdentificationCode | Added complex type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1090 | STUDENT-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0001 | STUDENT-ID | IdentificationCode | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | Name | Name | Added complex type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastSurname | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1303 | GENERATION-CODE-SUFFIX | GenerationCodeSuffix | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1325 | SEX | Sex | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | BirthData | BirthData | Added complex type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1375 | HISPANIC-LATINO-ETHINICITY | HispanicLatinoEthnicity | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | RaceType | Race | Added complex type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1343 | RACIAL-CATEGORY | RacialCategory | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgReferenceType | TX-LEAReference | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentityType | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 |  |  |  | Revised General Reporting Requirements regarding students to be reported in PEIMS Summer submission to include students enrolled, not in membership who have a discipline event, who have a restraint event, who are special education students who reside in a residential facility, and who are enrolled, not in membership due to virtual learning (ADA-ELIGIBILITY-CODE 9). | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | No |
| 2022.2.1 |  |  |  | Revised General Reporting Requirements regarding students to be reported in the PEIMS Extended Year submission to include students with high school Career and Technical Education (CTE) course completions during the summer between school years. | Revised | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E0790 | EMERGENT-BILINGUAL-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-LEPIndicator | Revised data element name from LEP-INDICATOR-CODE to EMERGENT-BILINGUAL-INDICATOR-CODE.  Revised data element definition and reporting requirements.  XML Name was not revised. | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E0919 | AT-RISK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AtRiskStudent | Revised data element definition and reporting requirements. | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1390 | EMERGENT-BILINGUAL | LimitedEnglishProficiency | Revised data element name from LIMITED-ENGLISH-PROFICIENCY to EMERGENT-BILINGUAL.  Revised data element definition and reporting requirements.  Revised data element length from 19 to 30.  XML Name was not revised. | Revised | ECDS  SELA | TSDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK  SELA | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1528 | FOSTER-CARE-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-FosterCareIndicator | Revise data element definition and reporting requirements. | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1648 | STUDENT-CENSUS-BLOCK-GROUP | TX-StudentCensusBlockGroup | Revised Data Element Reporting Requirements to explain that STUDENT-CENSUS-BLOCK-GROUP must be reported for students enrolled, not in membership due to virtual learning (ADA-ELIGIBILITY-CODE 9). | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1729 | PARENT-REQUEST-RETENTION-INDICATOR | TX-ParentRequestRetentionIndicator | Added new data element to be collected as optional in the PEIMS Fall submission | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E1730 | GENERAL-EDUCATION-HOMEBOUND-INDICATOR | TX-GeneralEducationHomeboundIndicator | Added new data element to be collected as mandatory in the PEIMS Summer submission. | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E0919 | AT-RISK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AtRiskStudent | Revised data element definition and reporting requirements. | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | No |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentChildFindAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StudentReferenceType | StudentReference | Added existing reference type to this new complex type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | Added | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StudentIdentityType | StudentIdentity | Added existing reference type to this new complex type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | Added | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Added existing data element to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | Added | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | TX-ChildFind | TX-ChildFind | Added new sub-complex type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1710 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-EVALUATION | TX-CampusIdOfEvaluation | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-ChildFind to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0975 | INSTRUCTIONAL-TRACK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-InstructionalTrack | Added existing data element to the new sub-complex type TX-ChildFind type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | Added | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1711 | STUDENT-ABSENCES-WITHIN-TIMEFRAME | TX-StudentAbsencesWithinTimeframe | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-ChildFind to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | TX-EarlyChildhoodTransition | TX-EarlyChildhoodTransition | Added new sub-complex type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1712 | ECI-NOTIFICATION-DATE | TX-ECINotificationDate | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-EarlyChildhoodTransition to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1713 | ECI-TRANSITION-CONFERENCE-DATE | TX-ECITransitionConferenceDate | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-EarlyChildhoodTransition to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | TX-ChildFindInitialEvaluation | TX-ChildFindInitialEvaluation | Added new sub-complex type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1714 | PARENTAL-CONSENT-DATE | TX-ParentalConsentDate | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-ChildFindInitialEvaluation to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1715 | INITIAL-EVALUATION-DATE | TX-InitialEvaluationDate | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-ChildFindInitialEvaluation to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | TX-ChildFindEligibilityDetermination | TX-ChildFindEligibilityDetermination | Added new sub-complex type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1716 | SPED-ELIGIBILITY-DETERMINATION-DATE | TX-SPEDEligibilityDeterminationDate | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-ChildFindEligibilityDetermination to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1717 | SPED-DETERMINATION-CODE | TX-SPEDDeterminationCode | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-ChildFindEligibilityDetermination to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection.  *See revision v2022.2.0.* | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | TX-EvaluationDelay | TX-EvaluationDelay | Added new sub-complex type to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1718 | EVALUATION-DELAY-REASON | TX-EvaluationDelayReason | Added new data element to the new sub-complex type TX-EvaluationDelay to be collected and used by the new Child Find collection. | New | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | E1717 | SPED-ELIGIBILITY-DETERMINATION-CODE | TX-SPEDEligibilityDeterminationCode | Revised data element name from SPED-DETERMINATION-CODE to SPED-ELIGIBILITY-DETERMINATION-CODE.  Revised XML name from TX-SPEDDeterminationCode to TX-SPEDEligibilityDeterminationCode. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1044 | LAST-DATE-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-LastDateOfEnrollment | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StudentReferenceType | StudentReference | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StudentIdentityType | StudentIdentity | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgReferenceType | SchoolReference | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentityType | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1517 | ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | EntryGradeLevel | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E1000 | STUDENT-ATTRIBUTION-CODE | TX-Attribution | Revised data element definition. | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised Data Element Reporting Requirements with more guidance for PK-SCHOOL-TYPEs 07 (Public Pre-K Head Start), 08 (Public Pre-K Licensed Child Care), and 11 (In-District Charter Partnership). | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | No |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | CR  ECDS  PEIMS | CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK  Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1070 | STUDENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | CR  ECDS  PEIMS | CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK  Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1079 and E1080 | PRIMARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE and SECONDARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-PrimaryPKFundingSource and TX-SecondaryPKFundingSource | Enhanced Data Element Reporting Requirements DR11 Chart for Determining PK Funding Source Reporting of PEIMS Fall Snapshot – added column PK Program Type Code Description | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | No |
| 2022.2.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised data element definition. | Revised | TSDS  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | CR  ECDS  PEIMS | CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK  Summer  Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.1 |  |  |  | Revised General Reporting Requirements regarding course completions to be reported in the PEIMS Extended Year submission to include high school Career and Technical Education (CTE) course completions during the summer (between school years). | Revised | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.2 | E1649 | PK-ELIGIBLE-PREVIOUS-YEAR-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-PKEligiblePreviousYear | Revised data element definition. | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer | No |

| **Student** **Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentProgramExtension | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1708 | PRIOR-YEAR-BILINGUAL/ESL-SUMMER-SCHOOL-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-PriorYearBilingualESLSummer | Deleted Data Element from TEDS and removed from complex type.  *See v2022.2.0 where this data element was reinstated.* | Deleted | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | E1708 | PRIOR-YEAR-BILINGUAL/ESL-SUMMER-SCHOOL-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-PriorYearBilingualESLSummer | Added (reinstated) Data Element to be reported in PEIMS Extended Year.  Revised definition.  Removed Special Instructions. | Added | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E1028 | BILINGUAL/ESL-SUMMER-SCHOOL-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-BilingualESLSummer | Revised data element definition and reporting requirements to replace LEP terminology with Emergent Bilingual (EB). | Revised | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1042 | BILINGUAL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-Bilingual | Revised data element definition and reporting requirements to replace LEP terminology with Emergent Bilingual (EB). | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1043 | ESL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-ESL | Revised data element definition and reporting requirements to replace LEP terminology with Emergent Bilingual (EB). | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | No |
| 2022.2.1 | E1708 | PRIOR-YEAR-BILINGUAL/ESL-SUMMER-SCHOOL-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-PriorYearBilingualESLSummer | Revised data element definition and reporting requirements to replace LEP terminology with Emergent Bilingual (EB). | Revised | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year | No |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40115 – StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1630 | DATE-ENTERED-RF | TX-DateEnteredRF | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | RFT | RFT | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1631 | DATE-EXITED-RF | TX-DateExitedRF | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | RFT | RFT | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateRFStudent | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | RFT | RFT | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E0791 | DATE-OF-GRADUATION | TX-DateOfGraduation | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2019-2020 to yyyy=2020-2021 | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0806 | GRADUATION-TYPE-CODE | TX-GraduationTypeCode | Revised references in GRADUATION-TYPE-CODE charts. | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall | No |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 41163 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateSpEd | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  TSDS | PEIMS  RFT | Fall  Summer  RFT | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  TSDS | PEIMS  RFT | Fall  Summer  RFT | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateServices | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  TSDS | PEIMS  RFT | Fall  Summer  RFT | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1662 | LANG-ACQ-SERVICES-PROVIDED | TX-LangAcqServicesProvided | Revised Special Instructions | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1663 | FREQUENCY-OF-SERVICES | TX-FrequencyOfServices | Revised from Mandatory (M) to Optional (Y) for the Special Education Language Acquisition collection. | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1663 | FREQUENCY-OF-SERVICES | TX-FrequencyOfServices | Revised Special Instructions | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | No |
| 2022.1.0 | E1664 | HOURS-SPENT-RECEIVING-SERVICES | TX-HoursSpentReceivingServices | Revised from Mandatory (M) to Optional (Y) for the Special Education Language Acquisition collection. | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1664 | HOURS-SPENT-RECEIVING-SERVICES | TX-HoursSpentReceivingServices | Revised Special Instructions | Revised | TSDS | SELA | SELA | No |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StudentReferenceType | StudentReference | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | StudentIdentityType | StudentIdentity | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | ProgramReferenceType | ProgramReference | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | ProgramIdentityType | ProgramIdentity | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1337 | PROGRAM-TYPE | ProgramType | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgReferenceType | EducationOrganizationReference | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentityType | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added reference type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | \*\* | TX-SpecialEdServicesType | TX-SpecialEdServices | Added complex type to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateServices | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E0900 | EARLY-CHILDHOOD-INTERV-IND-CODE | TX-EarlyChildhoodIntervention | Added data element to the new Child Find collection. | Revised | TSDS | Child Find | Child Find | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0173 | INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-InstructionalSetting | Added data element to the PEIMS Summer submission to be used by the PEIMS Summer submission (will be promoted to PEIMS data mart) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 41169 – StudentCTEProgramAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.2.0 | E1039 | OUT-OF-WORKFORCE-INDIVIDUAL | TX-OutOfWorkforceIndividual | Revised data element name from DISPLACED-HOMEMAKER-CODE to OUT-OF-WORKFORCE-INDIVIDUAL.  Revised data element definition.  Revised XML name from TX-DisplacedHomemakerCode to TX-OutOfWorkforceIndividual. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | E0829 | SGL-PARENT-SGL-PREG-WOMAN-CODE | TX-SingleParentSinglePregnantWomanCode | Revised data element name from SGL-PARENT-PREG-TEEN-CODE to SGL-PARENT-SGL-PREG-WOMAN-CODE.  Revised data element definition.  Revised XML Name from TX-SingleParentPregTeenCode to TX-SingleParentSinglePregnantWomanCode | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 |  |  |  | Revised General Reporting Requirements to clarify that the StudentCTEProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type can be reported for students who participate in the Career and Technical Education Program. It must be reported for each student who is an out-of-workforce individual, single parent/pregnant woman, or receives transportation CTE support services. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | No |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 42400 – BasicReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1678 | RS-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1679 | RA-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 | E1079 and E1080 | PRIMARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE and SECONDARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-PrimaryPKFundingSource and TX-SecondaryPKFundingSource | Enhanced Data Element Reporting Requirements DR3 Chart for Determining PK Funding Source Reporting for Summer Submission – added column PK Program Type Code Description | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | No |
| 2022.2.2 | E1678 | RS-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1679 | RA-TOTAL-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 42401 – SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1680 | RS-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE | TX-RSBilingualESLFundingCode | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1681 | RA-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE | TX-RABilingualESLFundingCode | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1682 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1683 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1684 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1685 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1686 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1687 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1688 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1689 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1690 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1691 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1692 | RS-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-RSInstructionalSetting | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1693 | RA-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-RAInstructionalSetting | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1694 | RS-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING | TX-RSExcessHoursInstrSetting | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1695 | RA-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING | TX-RAExcessHoursInstrSetting | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1696 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV1 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1697 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV2 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1698 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV3 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1699 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V4 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV4 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1700 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V5 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV5 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1701 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V6 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV6 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1702 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV1 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1703 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV2 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1704 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV3 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission  ***See V2022.2.2 where this data element was reinstated*** | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1705 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V4 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV4 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1706 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V5 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV5 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.0.0 | E1707 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V6 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV6 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | \*\* | \*\* | TX-CTEMultiplier | Added new sub-complex type | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0724 | SERVICE-ID | ServiceID | Added to sub-complex type TX-CTEMultiplier. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0950 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV1 | Moved from main complex type SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension to sub-complex type TX-CTEMultiplier. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0951 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV2 | Moved from main complex type SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension to sub-complex type TX-CTEMultiplier. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0952 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV3 | Moved from main complex type SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendanceExtension to sub-complex type TX-CTEMultiplier. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0953 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V4 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV4 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission. | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0954 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V5 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV5 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission. | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0955 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V6 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV6 | Deleted Data Element from TEDS.  Removed from PEIMS Summer submission. | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E0950 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV1 | Revised data element from Conditionally Mandatory (C) to Optional (Y) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E0951 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV2 | Revised data element from Conditionally Mandatory (C) to Optional (Y) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E0952 | ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 | TX-CTEEligibleDaysPresentV3 | Revised data element from Conditionally Mandatory (C) to Optional (Y) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1680 | RS-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE | TX-RSBilingualESLFundingCode | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1681 | RA-BILINGUAL/ESL-FUNDING-CODE | TX-RABilingualESLFundingCode | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1682 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1683 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-BILINGUAL/ESL-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1684 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1685 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1686 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1687 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-PREG-REL-SVCS-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1688 | RS-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1689 | RA-TOTAL-ELIG-SP-ED-MAINSTREAM-DAYS-PRESENT | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1690 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING | TX-RSTotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1691 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-IN-INSTR-SETTING | TX-RATotalEligibleDaysPresent | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1692 | RS-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-RSInstructionalSetting | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1693 | RA-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-RAInstructionalSetting | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1694 | RS-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING | TX-RSExcessHoursInstrSetting | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1695 | RA-EXCESS-HOURS-IN-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING | TX-RAExcessHoursInstrSetting | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1696 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV1 | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1697 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV2 | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1698 | RS-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 | TX-RSCTEEligibleDaysPresentV3 | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1702 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V1 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV1 | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1703 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V2 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV2 | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.2 | E1704 | RA-ELIGIBLE-DAYS-PRESENT-V3 | TX-RACTEEligibleDaysPresentV3 | Added (reinstated) data element to PEIMS Summer and Extended Year submissions. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 42600 – StudentTruancyExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.2.0 | E1657 | EXCESSIVE-UNEXCUSED-ABSENCE-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ExcessiveUnexcusedAbsenceIndicator | Revised data element definition. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 43415 – CourseTranscriptExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised Data Element Reporting Requirements to align with Performance Reporting guidance on dual credit courses. | Revised | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | No |
| 2022.1.0 |  |  |  | Examples – Revised Dual Credit examples to align with Performance Reporting guidance. | Revised | SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Summer  Ext Year | No |
| 2022.2.1 |  |  |  | Revised General Reporting Requirements regarding course completions to be reported in the PEIMS Extended Year submission to include high school Career and Technical Education (CTE) course completions during the summer (between school years). | Revised | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year | No |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1036 | DATE-OF-DISCIPLINARY-ACTION | DisciplineDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.1.0 |  |  |  | Examples - Added new discipline example EX2 | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | No |
| 2022.2.0 | E1725 | NON-MEMBERSHIP-DISCIPLINE-RESTRAINT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-NonMembershipDisciplineRestraintIndicator | Added new data element to the PEIMS Summer submission. | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1034 | DATE-OF-RESTRAINT-EVENT | EventDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.0 | E1725 | NON-MEMBERSHIP-DISCIPLINE-RESTRAINT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-NonMembershipDisciplineRestraintIndicator | Added new data element to the PEIMS Summer submission. | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0173 | INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-InstructionalSetting | Removed data element from complex type | Removed | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |
| 2022.2.1 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-PrimaryDisability | Removed data element from complex type | Removed | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 46010 – StudentReference Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1922-2021 to yyyy=1923-2022 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK | Yes |

| **Student Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 46010 – StudentAssessment Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1396 | ADMINISTRATION-DATE | AdministrationDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK | Yes |

| Campus Course Section Category |
| --- |
| 30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type [Click here to see the changes for this complex type.](#_30305_/_50300) |

| **Campus Course Section Category** |
| --- |
| 40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type [Click here to see the changes for this complex type.](#_40110_/_50300) |

| Cohort Category | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 70010 – StaffCohortAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1378 | BEGIN-DATE-OF-STAFF-COHORT | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | Yes |

| **Cohort Category** | | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 70010 – StudentCohortAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **Version** | **Data Element Id** | **Data Element Name** | **XML Name** | **Description of Changes** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** | **Impact XSD?** |
| 2022.0.0 | E1411 | BEGIN-DATE-OF-STUDENT-COHORT | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2020-2021 to yyyy=2021-2022 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK | Yes |

# **Code Tables**

The Cumulative Change Log for Code Tables can be found at:

<https://www.texasstudentdatasystem.org/sites/texasstudentdatasystem.org/files/2022.2.1_TEDS_Code_Table_Change_Log_Sept_2021.docx>

# **Rules**

The Cumulative Change Log for Data Validation Rules can be found at:

<https://www.texasstudentdatasystem.org/sites/texasstudentdatasystem.org/files/2022.2.1_TEDS_Rules_Change_Log_Sept_2021.docx>